
Message from Toby Quirk  - USMA 1970 NCEA POC 
 
 
 Hello Intrepid Classmates, 
 
Some of us have received thoughtful notes from classmates about the current 
state of NCEA. Those of us in the loop know that the most recent 
developments have been very positive and the potential for increased impact 
and growth of our gift to USMA is being realized. However, those who are 
not actively engaged have many questions and with the October NCEA on 
the horizon there has been a lot of email traffic indicating a huge information 
gap between current events and their understandings.   
 
Our class president, Dave Brown,  sent me an email on March 20, 2014  
telling me that he is drafting a letter to the class bringing them up to date. In 
the meanwhile, please  see http://usma1970.com (visit the NCEA Link) for 
the  latest on NCEA.  
 
The next NCEA is October 19-22, 2014.  So far there has been no 
clarification about USMA ’70 involvement. I am in weekly conversation 
with Captain (P) Knox and my standing offer is: “We are prepared to 
support the SCPME in any way needed.” 
 
If you have suggestions, guidance, thoughts or input about the information 
flow let me know. Meanwhile you are encouraged to write, call and connect 
with your circle of friends and spread the good word, using our report as a 
source of content. (Attached).  
 
 
Also attached a short summary of the Superintendent’s 10 Mar reception 
where he hosted a round-table discussion with cadets, staff, faculty and 2 of 
us from USMA ’70 - Wattendorf and me.  
 
Serve With Integrity, Toby!


